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A Message from the President 

Dear members.  

Please let me apologize for the delay in not writing a newsletter in these past few months. It seems just as I happened to 
become your interim President, it happened to be in the busiest time of the year for the office. Needless to say, the Feder-
ation staff has been very busy this fall in trying to have all the trail permits printed and ready for distribution for the first 
time to Service New Brunswick and to the clubs for the up-coming season. 

Once the permits were sent to the appropriate locations we received a substantial number of feedback in the form of 
telephone calls and e-mails with issues concerning the trail permit form, and the maps on the back of the form pertaining 
to specific club areas where members belonging to clubs was not clear as to where a particular member was to choose his 
or her club. Some issues were corrected and other issues were noted and a complete overhaul of the trail permit forms 
and the maps will be revisited and the corrections will be made for the year 2015. I will have the Trail Permit Committee 
contact each and every club and they will be making sure that the information received from the clubs is correct and once 
the new changes are made, the new trail permit form will be sent to the BOD for approval. With that in mind, some of the 
existing information asked on the form will also be revised and only what is deemed necessary, useful and needed will be 
asked from the member. 

Moving on to other things, it was a rocky start for me at first but I am getting a grip on what the priorities are and what 
will be needed to do and to get done to get things rolling again. I have been working very closely with our General Manag-
er and I am very confident that this Federation is moving in the right direction and that things are moving forward and 
towards our objectives. 

As your interim President I have been very busy attending various meetings concerning many issues including a few 
meetings with the representative of different government departments. 

On October 30th, we met with representatives of the Department of Natural Resources, Lesley Chenier-Aussant, Ken Kin-
ney, and Kirk MacDonald. This meeting went very well and I was well accepted by all as a newcomer. 

I also attended a few meetings with representatives of the Tourism Department; Carl Lavigne and Margaret MacKenzie, 
concerning the possibility of creating an ATV Tourism Product based on a pilot project being launched in the Bay of Fundy 
area. This good news in government action has been a long awaited for our Federation. Since it is crucial that this project 
is successful, the support of all the Federation club members from all over the province is needed. 

Once this project becomes successful, I am sure that it will spread elsewhere and it won’t be long before other, and even 
bigger projects will be in the offing and will be launched in other areas of New Brunswick. It is vital that all clubs start to-
day and get a plan ready. In most cases, a single club will need the help from their neighbouring clubs. If your club and 
your neighbouring clubs want to take part in these tourism projects, you will have to work together as a team and have 
this plan ready. You must know where your potential tourism attractions are and have estimates in hand as to how much 
money it will cost your clubs to fix your trails, to install the signage, to build and/or fix  bridges, culverts, and other in-
frastyructure. Get your plan ready and when the time comes, this will make it a lot easier to apply for those projects and 
to start benefiting from them. 

On November 5th, I was invited to the Legislature by Ryan Riordan, MLA for Nepisiguit, to meet and greet other MLAs and 
the Premier; David Alward. This gave me the chance to meet and talk with many MLAs and I was very happy to meet per-
sonally and chat with the Premier. 

Also on November 5th, I had a meeting with the President of the New Brunswick Federation of Snowmobile Clubs, Sandy 

Please do not hesitate to contact 
the Federation Office if you wish to 
see your event announced in our 
next newsletter.  

We also welcome any new ideas or 
special requests! The Federation 
aims to inform their ATV communi-
ty.  



Page 2 

New Brunswick All Terrain Vehicle Federation 

1925 Hanwell Road, Unit C, Hanwell, NB  E3C 1M4 

506-472-5130 • 506-459-1411 • 1-888-847-1100 • Fax: 506-472-5140 

nbatving@nb.aibn.com ω www.nbatving.com 
You can now find us on Facebook! 

Young, and the General Manager, Ross Ant-
worth. This was a very positive meeting for both 
Federations because we both realise that there 
will always be issues between both organisa-
tions, and that some issues will take time and a 
lot of meaningful discussions with sincere 
efforts to get them resolved. We both agreed 
that “trust between both organisation” will have 
the biggest role to play, and must be part of the 
negotiations if we are ever to have harmony in 
our sports. 

The atmosphere in those meeting rooms was 
very positive and very promising. The people 
involved seemed very sincere and anxious to be 
working with us. 

On November 16th, I was very happy to attend 
the grand opening of a new trail for the Club 
VTT Chaleur. This was very well organised and I 
know that it took a lot of work and effort to 
make this trail a reality. The trail also included a 
brand new bridge. It was a job well done. Con-
gratulations to the Club VTT Chaleur and to 
those who worked so hard to make this happen. 

In closing, know and understand that patience is 
a virtue and that I will continue to do what I can 
to better our sport. I will keep on doing my best 
to build better relationships and trust with our 
partners and more importantly, find and imple-
ment a better communication system between 
this Federation and the clubs along with all their 
members. Hopefully with time and by working 
together as a team, we may build more confi-
dence in ourselves and have more non-
members join our Federation. 

Have a Merry Christmas and have a safe and a 
very Happy New Year. Safe riding to all! 

Best Regards 

 

Roger Daigle 

Interim President, NBATVF 

New Trail ð Club VTT Chaleur Inc.  

These pictures were taken Saturday, November 16, 2013 
during the grand opening of a trail for the Club VTT Chaleur. 
It was well organized and special congratulations to Jacques 
Ouellet for organizing the event. There were a little more 
than 100 ATVs and the event was a real success. This event 
will surely help in advancing and promoting our ATV activi-
ty. Big thanks and congratulations to all members involved 
in making this successful!  

Replacement permits sold by local clubs 

We have just learned that 
Service New Brunswick (SNB) 
will not be able to sell replace-
ment permits, at a cost of $10 
plus tax, for permit holders 
who lose their permit sticker or if it is damaged.  SNB staff 
will tell the client to get a replacement sticker from the 
local ATV club.  

New Trail ð Club 

VTT Péninsule 

Acadienne 

New annual trail from NB 
Trail in Grande-Anse to 
Sam Gaz Garage Ltd. 2012 
in Grande-Anse ... We ask 
everybody to respect the 
signage because the Com-
mittee, the directors, the 
volunteers and the land-
owners have worked very 
hard for us to have access 
to this annual trail... 
Thanks to the volunteers 
who have placed poles 
and signs - Roland Dugas, 
Martin Landry, Michel 
Landry, Marc Leblanc, 
Matthew Godin, and 
brother in law of Roland  
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LOTTERY - Club VTT la Randon-

nee C.P.A. Inc. 

20,000$ worth of prizes to win! 

Ticket: 20$ each 

The draw will take place on April 19, 2014 at 
11:00pm at 45 Ch. Lac des Losier, Pont-Landry, 
NB. 

A minimum of 1200 out of 2000 tickets must 
be sold. If not, the draw becomes a 50/50 
draw. 

¶ 1st prize: Snyper 600 efi 2014 
Terralander 800 eps 2014 

¶ 2nd prize: YardMan Lawn Tractor 
20hp 46" - Home Hardware, Traca-
die-Sheila & Nequac 

¶ 3rd prize: Generator 6500 watt - 
Carquest, Tracadie-Sheila 

¶ 4th prize: Pressure washer 7hp-3100lbs - 
Gilles Basque Sales Ltd. 

¶ 5th prize: $400 gift certificate - Pronature, 
Tracadie-Sheila & Bathurst 

¶ 6th prize: $300 gift certificate - Atlantic 
Superstore 

¶ 7th prize: $200 gift certificate - Gas, Ma-
gasin Général Landry 

¶ 8th prize: $100 gift certificate - Poisson-
erie du Creek 

¶ 9th prize: $75 gift certificate - Pizza De-
light 

¶ 10th prize: $50 gift certificate - Subway 


